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Artist impression of the Kingscliff High School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over 
four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. This is the largest investment in public 
education infrastructure in the history of NSW.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to 
delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy. 

Project overview 

Kingscliff High School is being upgraded to provide 
new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities. 
The scope of work includes a new library, new senior 
learning environment, refurbished hospitality 
facilities, creative and performing arts building and 
new sports and PE pavilion. 

Progress summary 

The concrete floor slab and frame for the new sports 
and PE pavilion is now complete. Tenders have closed 
for construction of the main works and School 
Infrastructure NSW is evaluating submissions.  

Work is continuing to prepare planning approval 
documents for lodgement with the NSW 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment. 
The State Significant Development Application will be 
exhibited for the community to review and comment. 

School holiday works 

Construction of the new sports and PE pavilion will 
continue during the Term 3 school holidays and into 
early Term 4. Activities will include: 

 Installation of metal roof sheets, flashing, gutters, 
downpipes and water drainage system 

 Internal fit out of new change rooms and toilets. 

Work that requires excavation or ground disturbance 
will be monitored by a heritage consultant and a 
representative of the Local Aboriginal Land Council. If 
any objects of potential cultural significance are 
discovered work will halt immediately and we will 
work through the required Aboriginal heritage 
protection processes. 

Work hours   

Work will take place between 7:00am and 6:00pm, 
Monday to Friday and 8:00am to 1:00pm on 
Saturdays.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this 
important school infrastructure. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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